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     From the òJealous Editoró Department 

ñSeen a couple of Porsches, no Ferraris or Lamborghinis. Not going to Marinelloò Cary H. 

 

 

Newsletter Chair 

Dave Decker 

wrrnews@gmail.com 

 

President 

Leonard Zechiedrich 

Uber930@gmail.com 
 

 

 

 

Treasurer 

Melody  Zechiedrich 

melzechiedrich@gmail.com 

Vice-President/Membership 

Mike Hays 

ammonman@cox.net 
 

2017 Calendar of Events, 
 

November 6:  Packet Palooza: 5:00pm at Kelly Miller's office (Mill Creek Software) in downtown Rogers. 

We need 6-8 people to help with registration envelope preparation for Porsche Palooza. We'll grab a bite 

to eat when the work is complete. Reach out to Melody if you are able to help out 

 

November 9 ς 11: Porsche Palooza!!!   

 

December 9:  5:30 PM  WRR Christmas Party. Josh and Miho Sakon have generously offered to host the 

Christmas party in their home again this year . 

 

July 8 ς 15, 2018:  Porsche Parade at Lake of the Ozarks Tan-Tar-A Resort in Missouri. 

 

2017 Region Officers 

 

Secretary 

Sharon Hays 

mamahays@cox.net 

 

Newsletter Chair 

Dave Decker 

wrrnews@gmail.com 
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 Webmaster  

David Ferrell 

def300s@gmail.com 

 

David and Jo Martinson, Cary Haramoto and Marlene Samuel in Italy  



  

President õs Notes  by Leonard Zechiedrich  

Guten tag White River Region members ï  

Palooza is almost here!  There has been a lot of pre-planning for this event and it promises to be 

the best one yet.  I want to extend a deep appreciation to 2017ôs sponsors; 

 

Dallas Motorsports, Ozark Imports, K & R Motors, KC Tools, Werks, Garrett Tire and Wurth 

                                                        

I also want to show my appreciation to the great group of volunteers that have planned and re-

planned to make 2017 Palooza the premier Mid-West Porsche event. 

As always, if you are interested in volunteering or contributing in any capacity at Palooza, please 

reach out to a WRR officer and we will be happy to add you to the team!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Details on my projects can be found at www.the911den.com.  

 

 

From the Wheel  by the Editor 

My first Palooza was in 2012 if memory serves.  

That was the year I got the Boxster and I 

believe it was the same year for the PCA 

Escape in Eureka Springs. To be honest I donôt 

remember if it was two separate events or they 

merged that year.  I do remember calling PCA 

and asking what I would get for my $75.00 entry 

fee into the Escape.   

The dude proceeded to tell me that Iôm getting 

the camaraderie of fellow Porsche enthusiasts.  

To which my response was that I had just got 

back from Sturgis where I had the camaraderie 

of 500,000 Harley enthusiasts and it didnôt cost 

me $75.00 to be there.  I did pay the $75 

because I wanted to be part of the group and 

there is a definite camaraderie with Porsche 

owners. I was a member of the Ozark Lake 

Region in Springfield at the time because thatôs 

where PCA put me.  An absolute great bunch of 

people and met up with several of them at the 

meet.   

The next Palooza was a bit of a letdown for me 

because my car was in a ñshopò in Monett.  In 

hindsight I should have paid the tow bill to 

Ozark Imports.  I was starting to see more 

familiar faces at the Palooza and could talk 

somewhat ñintelligentlyò about Boxsters.  

Subsequently at each Palooza, I have learned 

more, met more people and have definitely felt 

being part of one of the greatest car marques.  I 

joined the White River region once I realized 

they were not based in Little Rock and now this 

year I get to work the Palooza.  Yay me!! 

As always, I can use some pictures and can 

someone write up a history of the region? 
 

Keep those cards and letters coming! 

 wrrnews@gmail.com         Dave Decker 

  

 

See You at Palooza! 

http://www.the911den.com/


 

 

  

Zone Five  

 Update  
 

 

By Jon Jones  

Zone 5 Representative 

jonesjon843@gmail.com 

918-740-7951 

  

 
        

Over the past few years, PCA has become increasingly concerned about consistency and 
fidelity to its insurance guidelines and standards.  For an organization that began as a 
casual venture in Bill Sholarôs basement, the seeming march towards increased rules and 
regulations has struck some members as overkill.  Yet, there is a real and important purpose 
behind this need to ensure all regions comply to the best of their ability with published PCA 
guidelines: the future of PCA. 

We have touched on the insurance program before, but to recap, PCA is down to one or two 
major insurance underwriters willing to provide us with a blanket policy ï at no additional 
charge to the regions except for Club Race and Driverôs Education ï that covers the 
members, region officers, organizers, volunteers, and other folks involved in putting on our 
beloved events.  This blanket policy is paid at the National level from member dues and 
represents a tremendous bargain for all of us. 

But this bargain depends on financial viability for the insurance underwriter.  Some at the 
National level worry that we are one bad incident away from having our insurance program 
placed in jeopardy.  And without our insurance, PCA would be in grave danger continuing all 
the great things we enjoy. 

Responding to this concern, National has developed and published a series of ñguidelinesò 
and ñstandardsò that help ensure each region is aware of and conducts events consistently 
and within the framework of these publications.  Standards exist for DE, were recently 
published for Tours, and are in the development process for Autocross, for example.  In 
most cases, these guidelines have just formalized good operating practices and procedures 
that most regions were already doing.  But in some cases, they introduce a new wrinkle to 
the event. 

Letôs talk about waivers for a minute.  We have known for a long time that waivers are a 
critical process for our events.  Everyone recognizes this and willingly ñprints and signsò the 
waiver.  What people may not realize however, is that the waiver is a crucial element in 
protecting PCA and our insurance program from litigation in the event of an incident.  
Waivers have become so key that most regions are using pre-printed waivers (participant       
(cont. next page) 
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name) because in some cases, if the participant printed their name illegibly, we could not 
legally prove that it was in fact John Doe who signed the waiver.  Wristbands: our guidelines 
require us to have some method in place to ensure and verify that Jane Smith has signed 
the waiver.  Once past Registration, people scatter, so many regions find the easiest thing to 
do is attach a wristband to the signee.  This allows at-a-glance verification for event officials 
that the waiver has been signed.  But some folks chafe a little bit at wearing a wristband on 
a Tour or at an Autocross, for example, since it may be a small event.  I confess as Race 
Chair and as a Zone Rep, I love wristbands.  It is so easy to scan the group and see proof 
that we have covered our crucial waiver requirement.  Other organizers may have a different 
method, but that works for me. 

Finally about waivers ï the process for Minor Waivers is a bit more complicated.  Individual 
waivers for each minor attendee must be completed, and in some cases, both parents must 
sign the waiver.  Registrars all over PCA deal with these issues all the time, but they are on 
the front line and do a great job keeping up with the flux and flow of change. 

On the issue of Post-event and Observers Reports, it may not always be convenient to 
complete these reports, and they may seem redundant.  But they demonstrate to the 
insurance underwriter that we are performing due diligence in conforming to our published 
guidelines and standards.  Remember ï these guidelines and standards are ultimately our 
ñpromiseò to the insurance program that we are doing our level best to conduct safe and 
secure events.  If you are asked to complete an Observerôs Report, I hope that you will 
provide an objective review of the event.  We only get better if we know what the problems 
are. 

As long as we continue to do our part in conducting events, we stand an excellent chance of 
continuing our great insurance program.  While the ñweôve done it for 20 years with no 
problemsò approach may be true, it only takes one time to throw a major wrench in the 
gears.  Letôs continue to do our part to help ensure a sound insurance future for PCA. 

Each region has dinners, drives and other fun times for all of you, the members of PCA.  Get 
out there and enjoy your friends and your Porsche! 

                                                                                       

Region and National 

Membership Stats 
                                                     by Mike Hays 

White River Region Club Members 

Primary Members 86 

Affiliate Members 50 

Life Members         0 

Total Members   136 

New White River Members in 

September 

Jim Barre 

Jeff Null 

James Lickwar 

Transfers In 

Dan Worrell from Cimarron 

Transfers Out 

None 

PCA National Club Numbers 

Primary Members 78653 

Affiliate Members 44082 

Life Members 17 
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Bayyari Christmas Project for 2017  
                                                                                               By Sharon Hays 

This week, I received an email from Stephanie Bentley, the counselor 

at Bayyari Elementary here in Springdale.  Once again, they are 

looking for help from the community to provide Christmas gifts for the 

children at the school.   Over 90% of the students at Bayyari qualify 

for free or reduced lunch.  They have so 

 many families in need at the school,  

they cannot have an Angel Tree.  There 

simply arenôt enough families in the  

school financially able to help out those 

 in need.  In another email from  

Stephanie, she shared with me that they 

have a hard time getting groups to  

sponsor the older grades.  This would  

be the fourth year that White River  

Region has sponsored at least one  

grade and provided Christmas gifts for the children of that grade.  

Each year we have done this, the amount of money donated by our 

members has nearly doubled compared to the year before.  Last 

year, that meant we had enough money donated to sponsor two 

grades.  We chose Kindergarten and second grade.  Further, we had 

enough funds leftover to give just over $400 to the school library, 

benefitting every child in the school (and shocking the librarian 

speechless.)   

I know this project strikes a personal chord with lots of us in the 

White River Region, for lots of different reasons.   My family raised 

me to help others in any way I can, even if itôs something small.  My 

paternal grandmother was the perfect example.  She and my                    

                                                         grandfather raised three boys of        

                                                         their own during the Great         

                                                         Depression.  My grandfather had    

                                                         a job with Indiana Bell Telephone 

                                                         Co., and was able to provide very   

                                                         well for their family.  My  

                                                         grandmother realized most of the 

                                                         neighborhood children were      

going without milk, and that bothered her.  For most of my fatherôs childhood, 

she spent $2.40 a day to buy 6 gallons of milk from the milkman, all with my 

grandfatherôs blessing.  Then she spent time each day baking 9 dozen 

cookies, because the easiest way to get a child to drink a glass of milk is to 

give them a cookie first.  After school, all the neighborhood children stopped 

at Mrs. Baileyôs house carrying a cup from home for that milk she generously 

provided.  She didnôt do it for thanks or for praise, she did it because it was   

          the right thing to do and what she could manage for those children.  I  

          think of her every year as we fill gift bags for the children.  We may not  

          be providing them with a huge material gift, but itôs what we can  

          manage and they know we care about them.   

          If you all are willing to take this project on with me again this year, Iôd     

          really love for us to sponsor two grades again this year.  Iôd want to  

         sponsor Kindergarten again, and if we can, I want to sponsor 4th grade.   

         Many of the children in 4th grade this year would have been in the 2nd  

         grade class we sponsored in 2015 (the year Rick Daes was able to  

         come in his Santa suit!!)  I hope theyôll be excited to see us again.  The  

         last day of classes before the holiday vacation is Tuesday, December   

         19th.  We could either schedule delivery of the gifts on that day, or 

Friday December 15th.  All of this is tentative depending on what the 

membership wants to do.  Please feel free to let me know what you think!  

Thank you all for all your help with this project over the last three years.   

Contact mamahays@cox.net 

 

 

  

 



  

 

The new Palooza logo  

for raising the entry fee.(This has since been remedied by Dallas 

Motorsports as the new sponsor!)  It was agreed to increase the fee to 

$50.00 per car.  There was also discussion and agreement on 

increasing the cost for Fridayôs cookout. 

Mike Hays opened up the floor to finalize the different drives and 

request volunteers for a few open spots and to clarify PCAôs 

requirements on region sponsored drives. 

The new Palooza registration website was introduced by Kelly Miller of 

Millcreek Software.  Several new features and fine tuning of the site 

was demonstrated. Excellent work!   

After adjournment of the meet, the group  

proceeded to Myrtie Maeôs restaurant at  

the Best Western for dinner.  This  

restaurant is one of the best places to eat 

in Eureka Springs bar none.  The conver- 

sations were lively at the tables.  One  

table in particular did a round of verbal sparring concerning an     

                                                       indistinguishable delicacy on the   

                                                       salad bar. Most attendees decided   

                                                       it was pimento cheese with one   

                                                       strong willed holdout.(your favorite  

                                                       editor).  

 

I believe the group is ready for 

the hard work but great time at 

Porsche Palooza 2017. Hope 

to you see you there. 

 

 

Palooza Planning  by Dave Decker 

A group of volunteering souls met at the Best Westernôs 

convention center, the site for the 2017 Palooza, the afternoon 

of September 30. The purpose of the meet was to update 

everyone on the latest and greatest and confirm any final plans. 

Prez Leonard Zechiedrich spoke about the loss of Springfield 

Imports as the Paloozaôs title sponsor thus spurring a discussion  

 

   

 

 

 

 

What pimento cheese  

should look  like ! 


